BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 9 December 2013

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Spear, Gilbert, Mrs Shapland, Bonds, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters and Mrs Smith.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.



	219/2013/14
	Apologies
	Received from Councillor Anderson and Mrs Chugg. 



	220/2013/14
	Questions from the Public
	None received.



	221/2013/14
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman informed members that four planning applications had already been received for the January meeting therefore an additional council meeting to consider planning may need to be called before Christmas.  The Clerk would request an extension from North Devon Council to provide comments on these applications and email members.



	222/2013/14
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Gilbert declared non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 230/2013/14, as he has a boat moored at Velator Quay.



	223/2013/14
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 11 November 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to Min Ref: 195/2013/14 ‘Doll’s house’ be amended to ‘Dean’s Bridge House’ and ‘Firestation Hill’ be amended to ‘St. Brannock’s Hill’.  Min Ref: 205/2013/14 ‘tantalised’ be amended to ‘tanalised’.  

b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 25 November 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to Min Ref 218/2013/14 ‘RESOLVED That the Clerk be instructed to write to North Devon Council and request information regarding future S106 money for Braunton including the amount it should receive and when the money will be released’.

c) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 11 November 2013 be ratified and adopted by the Council,

(N/C)



	224/2013/14


	Police Representation


	There was no police report received.



	225/2013/14
	Finance
	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £3019.97.

b. The Statement of Accounts for November 2013 were received and noted. 

 (N/C)



	226/2013/14
	Action Sheet
	It was noted that many of the bus shelters in Braunton were in a disgusting state.   The Clerk reported that Fernbank had taken over the cleaning and maintenance of the shelters last year.   The Council has on several occasions reported the state of the shelters to Fernbank and received no response back from them.  

RESOLVED: 

a. Cllr Mrs Chesters to survey all parish owned bus shelters in the village and provide a report of their condition and remedial works required, which will be forwarded on to Fernbank for action. 

b. That the action plan be approved and noted.

(N/C)



	227/2013/14
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Councillor Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.

(N/C)



	228/2013/14


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	There was no report received from the County Councillor.



	229/2013/14
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Cllr Mrs Chesters expressed her concerns regarding changes to government planning legislation, which overrides local authority decision-making and costs the public purse.  Cllr Mrs Chesters referred to a recent planning application that was refused by the local planning authority.  The application went to appeal twice and lost but the applicant has now been granted permission under permitted development rights due to changes in government legislation.

Cllr Spear reported that the changes to the Off Street Parking Order for Braunton, going out for public consultation, were approved at the District Council Executive meeting.

Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	230/2013/14
	Velator Quay Improvements and Naturalisation
	Cllr Lord reported works to phase one had now commenced and should be completed within the next ten days.  The contractor has also agreed to chip the scrub and any off cuts to be used on other areas of parish council land.  

Ian Sweetland from North Devon Engineering has been appointed to carry out the project, as instructed by the Parish Council.



	231/2013/14
	Problem with Pigeons in the Village


	The Chairman read to members a letter received from local businesses regarding a problem with pigeons in Braunton and requesting the Parish Council to help them to resolve the matter.  The businesses were concerned that the pigeon population in the village was now in excess of 200 birds roosting on the roofs and crevices of buildings.  Damage is being caused to buildings and public highways as they become covered in pigeon excrement.  The businesses have been informed that the dried excrement is one level below asbestos.  The businesses have spent thousands of pounds attempting to eradicate the problem from their properties including employing the services of Pestforce and using birds of prey but these measures have not resolved the matter.  

RESOLVED: 

a. The Council to promote an awareness campaign by placing posters in shop windows discouraging people from feeding the birds.

b. To arrange a site meeting with Environmental Health and local businesses to look at the issues with pigeons in Braunton.

c. Request North Devon Council and Devon County Council what their cleaning regime is for pavements in Braunton.

(N/C)



	232/2013/14
	Subscriptions
	RESOLVED:  That the Council does not renew its annual subscription for Toller Beattie employment club.

(N/C)



	233/2013/14
	Museum of British Surfing
	RESOLVED:  That the Museum of British Surfing be granted permission to plant wild plants on the grassed areas contained within their lease.

(N/C)



	234/2013/14
	Hire of Recreation Ground
	RESOLVED:  That the Council grants the Dogs Trust permission to hire the Recreation Ground on Sunday 22 June 2014 for their annual Dog Show.

(N/C)



	235/2013/14
	Hire of Parish  Hall
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for hire of the parish hall on Tuesday 17 December 2013 between 7pm –10pm for a Christmas party for 12 –14 year olds.

(N/C)



	236/2013/14
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (f) were noted.


IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (3).

	237/2013/14
	Caen Street Car Park Drainage Easement
	Council considered a draft contract provided by the developer’s solicitor.  It was noted that information regarding the insurance bond and other areas of the proposed works were still outstanding.

RESOLVED:  

a. That the draft contract provided by the developer’s solicitor be forwarded to the Council’s solicitor for advice.

b. That this item be deferred until all information has been received from the developer.

(N/C)



	238/2013/14
	Lease for Marsh Commissioners
	Members noted that the draft lease had still not been received back from the Marsh Commissioners.

RESOLVED:  That this item be deferred until the next Full Council meeting.

(N/C)




The meeting closed at 9.26 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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